CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD
MINUTES OF APRIL DAY MEETING, APRIL 8, 2010
SUBMITTED BY PHYLLIS CARPENTER, DAY SECRETARY

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Dori Holt.

The secretary’s report was accepted based on a motion by Irene Gardner, seconded by Linda
Herren, with the correction that fat quarters were won by Dorene Bickford.

April birthdays were recognized.

“Just for the Fun of It” instructions for pillow slips were presented by Rachel Phaneuf,
President; kits were won by Barbara Briggs and Sandra Wilson.

The treasurer reported a balance of $4,302.91.

Committee Reports

Membership — Thirty-three members were present along with one visitor, Doreen Heimbach.
Fat quarters were won by Charlie Phaneuf; door prizes were won by Rachel Phaneuf, Phyllis
Carpenter and Connie Tallant.

Historian — Photos are available on the table.

Hospitality — May day meeting theme will be casseroles and fruits.

Newsletter — All newsletter articles are due to Diane by the 25" of each month.

Programs — April night meeting — Kiwi Quilts; May day — How to Make Self Portraits; May
evening — Mary Kay Mouton, Flip-Flop Paper Piecing; June day — Field trip to Quilts ‘N Fixins in
Jonesboro.

Publicity — Quilts by Rita Perez and Betsy Montemayor will be hung at the hospital today.
Sunshine — Denise Allee’s great niece was born and has to have a medical procedure; Doris
Hohn is ill; Doreen Thornton’s mother is in a rehab center; Phyllis Green’s husband has
congestive heart failure and faces several health challenges; Annie Kellum had her second
cataract surgery and will now have her second knee surgery.

Ways & Means — The April night meeting raffle will be “A Thimble Full.” In May a raffle will be
conducted for the paper pieced quilt that was made by Guild members in February. Today’s
raffle was won by Linda Jones.

Bee — The April 15" Bee will be held at Diane Johnson’s home in Arbor Station with lunch
served.

Museum Quilt — Paper piecing for the quilt will be done on Tuesday, April 13, 9:30 — 1:00.
Challenge Quilt — More fat quarters are available for anyone wishing to participate.
Community Service — A total of 169 pillow cases have been received. Twenty commitments

have been received for the community service project. Rachel and Charlie have offered to
provide dinner for all persons completing their quilts.



Georgia Quilt Council — October is the next meeting.

Quilt ‘Til You Wilt — Will be held Saturday, May 1, and Saturday, November 6. The entry fee
isS5, one fat quarter, and one notion.

Show and Tell -

Program — The program and workshop featured Sandra Wilson presenting the “Crazy Eight Strip
Teaser Table Topper.”



